The County Council meeting was opened by Councilman Ramey. He acted in the absence of the Chairman and Vice Chairman who were a few minutes late. Invocation by Mr. Herring.

Col. C. F. Tisdale, Director of Charity Medical Services, presented a proposal under Title 20 funds to provide legal aid for needy persons who qualify. They must be certified by the Department of Social Services. This proposal was referred to the Inter Governmental Committee for further study and a recommendation.

The Aeronautics Commission presented to Council their Resolution asking they bring suit against Reid Garrison, base operator at the airport, to determine if Mr. Garrison has a leashold interest in the facilities at the airport. Chairman Bailes referred this to a special committee composed of Mr. Thomas and Mr. Herring of the Council and Mr. Williams and Mr. Campbell of the Aeronautics Commission to work out details and bring back a recommendation to Council at the next meeting.

Mr. Ramey moved to allow approximately \$7,000 additional funds to Tri County Tech for construction as part of Council's previously approved c ommittment. Mr. Herring seconded the motion and the vote was unaminously in favor.

Councilman Ramey moved that Resolutions No. 76-13 and 76-14 be accepted on second reading and adopted. The vote was 4 in favor and none opposed. Public hearings on these referendums in the municipalities was discussed.

Councilman Moore entered a motion to accept the bids as follows on a packer truck for the CCS Commission;

Bid on chasis - Auto Sales co. " Pac-Mor body-Amick Equip Co.	19,952 16,120

Total 36,072

Mr. Herring seconded Mr. Moore's motion and all votes were in favor. Funds for one half the cost of the truck available through Appalachian Funding.

Mr. Herring seconded a motion by Mr. Ramey recommending Larry Foster, John Brock and Ken Matheson's reappointment to the Board of Tax Appeals. The votes were all in favor.

Mr. Ramey reported the Jail Study Committee has signed a contract with the Architects and it is hoped they can begin drawing plans as soon as the topographic survey is complete.

The deed for the land sold to Pleasant Hill Church has been signed and check has been deposited to general fund.

Mr. Ramey moved to go into executive session at 9 P.M.